
Village of Bloomfield Board of Trustees Meeting of November 19, 2014 

Present were Mayor Mark Falsone, Francis Coleman, Dave Conklin, Clayton Barnard, DPW Supervisor Brian 
Rayburn and CEO Andy Hall.   Excused was Trustee Scott Kimball.   
 
The meeting was opened at 5:30 p.m. with the pledge to the flag. 
 
5:30 Privilege of the floor: none 
 
Minutes:  the minutes of the October meeting were accepted as submitted. 
 
Mayor’s report:   
1. Sales tax revenues are increased approx. 3.24% from this quarter last year 
2. CDC awarded the village a water fluoridation quality award 
3. Distributed the budget calendar and committee input forms  
 
Clerk’s report: 
1. Board reviewed monthly financial statements for October. 
2. Abstract #6 (vouchers 173-209, HG21) was audited and approved in the following amounts: general fund 
$48,056.09, water fund $47,843.61, sewer fund $16,590.43, sewer capital Fund $1002.80 and trust and agency 
$7,852.95. The clerk and public works supervisor declared that all services have been rendered and all goods 
have been received. Trustee Coleman motioned, Trustee Barnard seconded and it was unanimously carried to 
pay the bills as presented. 
3. Trustee Barnard motioned, Trustee Coleman seconded and it was unanimously carried to make the following 
transfers: in the general fund: $3389 from A1990.4 to A1450.4 in the amount of $25, to A8540.4 in the amount 
of $518 and to A8560.4 in the amount of $2846. 
4. The re-levy of village taxes for 8 parcels onto the Town/County role is $8051.02 
5. Mayor Falsone motioned, Trustee Coleman seconded and it was unanimously carried to grant prior approval 
to pay the health insurance premium due in December before the next meeting on Dec 30. 
 
CEO report: the board received and reviewed the monthly report.  There were no questions or concerns 
 
Public works report: Brian reported 
1. DOH inspection conducted this month on the water system as a whole and the pump stations with no 
violations.  DPW employees were told by the DOH that not only is our system one of the best operated that they 
oversee, but it is often used as an example in their training sessions. 
2. Preventative maintenance was done on two large valves in Main Street this month (or within the next two 
years or so they would fail and cause a water main break). In the process of doing this a valve on Howard 
Avenue blew apart and was replaced with a new one. 
3. No work in the sewer plant has started yet; the contractors are waiting for plant equipment to come in. There 
is a very long lead time on most of the equipment. 
4. All of the road work for the summer is complete. The drainage project at the antique store will be started next 
week. 
5. Holiday wreaths and banners will be put up next week. 
6.  NYS DOL conducted a random inspection on 11/18; the last inspection was in 1988. There will be several 
violations as far as some policy updates and some safety changes.  At this point there will not be any fines but a 
time frame will be given to come into compliance.  
7. Several requests have been made to the DPW to allow banners to be placed across Main St.  The board 
received a sample banner policy from the Village of Victor and the RG&E policy for using utility poles.  The 
following points were made: 
 A. Such banners are unattractive and cause a distraction to drivers 
 B. There are no utility poles directly across from each other on Main St. to facilitate hanging a banner  
 C. Requests should come to the board of trustees and not the DPW 
 D. As these banners are currently prohibited, the applicant should contact RG&E first and then if 
 permission is granted by the utility company, they should apply for a variance. 
8. A solar battery for the radar sign will be purchased in the next budget year. 
9. AMP will be updated for the budget process and reported in the March newsletter 
 
Standing committees/Special Committees:  
Cable TV Committee – Trustee Kimball will review the proposed contract from Time-Warner. 
 
Unfinished business: none 
 
 



New business:  
Trustee Conklin motioned, Mayor Falsone seconded and it was unanimously carried that pursuant to election 
law ~15-104(a) the village election will not be held on the third Tuesday of March as it is St. Patrick’s Day and 
further to declare Wednesday March 18, 2015 as village election day.  The mayor’s and 2 trustee positions are 
up for election. 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting for December will be changed from the fourth Wednesday to the fifth Tuesday, Dec. 
30, to accommodate the holiday.   
 
Mayor Falsone motioned, Trustee Coleman seconded and it was unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 
6:30 p.m.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Kathleen Conradt 
Clerk/treasurer 
 
 
 


